
 
2023-24 Wisconsin Legislative Session Priorities  

 
1. Maintain Physician-led Healthcare Team - In recent legislative sessions, there have been attempts to expand 

scopes of practice for mid-level clinicians (e.g., physician assistants, nurse practitioners, etc.) in order to provide 
more independence for those clinicians. The WAFP continues to oppose attempts to expand the scope of practice 
of mid-level clinicians at the expense of eroding physician supervision and collaboration requirements as well as 
patient safety. 
 

2. Medicaid Payment Parity – Family medicine and primary care are the only areas of health care charged with 
longitudinal continuity of care for the whole patient.  Payment for primary care services should be at least equal to 
Medicare’s payment rate for those services when provided by a primary care physician.  

 
3. Direct Primary Care – Seek clarity in state statute that direct primary care agreements are not health insurance 

policies. 
 

4. Family Medicine Training – Seek to maintain state funding for the family medicine residency program in the 
2023-2025 budget to ensure that physicians most likely to practice in underserved rural and urban settings in our 
state are given the opportunity to complete residency training in Wisconsin.  
 

5. Comprehensive Statewide Psychiatry Consultation Program – Expand the Child Psychiatry Consultation 
Program, which provides primary care clinicians with free-of-charge pediatric mental health consultations for 
their child and adolescent patients, to a comprehensive statewide program that assists individuals of all ages in the 
2023-2025 budget.  

 
6. Expedite Occupational License Processing – Provide additional funding to the Department of Safety and 

Professional Services to hire additional staff to improve the growing backlog of health care and other 
occupational license applications and renewals. 

 
7. Continued Access to Reproductive Health & Birth Control Options – WAFP supports continued access to 

various birth control options, including IUDs and hormonal contraceptives. 
 

8. Student Vaccinations and Personal Conviction Exemption – The increase in use of the “personal conviction 
exemption” with respect to vaccinations among K-12 students has led to an overall drop in the percentage of 
students who meet the minimum immunization requirements. WAFP continues to advocate for increased 
vaccination rates among Wisconsin’s students by removing this statutory exemption, which allows parents to opt 
children out of receiving vaccinations for any reason, but still maintain “medical exemptions” and “religious 
exemptions” in state law. 

 
9. Graduate Medical Education Grants – Ask for the continuation of and additional funds for Graduate Medical 

Education Grants.  These grants are a unique opportunity to partner with hospitals, health systems, and medical 
schools because public funds are matched dollar-for-dollar by those entities. 

	
10. Extend Medicaid Postpartum Eligibility: Extend Medicaid coverage for postpartum women for a total of 12 

months.   
 


